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Officials' Newsletter 

Greetings From the Chair 

Wow ... Where has this year gone? As they say, "Time flies when you're having fun!" It is hard to 

believe that we are now almost three-quarters of the way done with 2022. A big thanks goes 

out to all those who helped make this summer's championship-meet season another successful 

one! From LSC Championships to Sectionals, Futures, Summer Juniors and Summer 

Nationals, the officiating "village" consistently pulled together to complete any tasks that came 

their way, and the swimmers and coaches appreciate all the hard work everyone does to get 

the job done as efficiently and professionally as possible. Hopefully everyone was open to 

learning opportunities that presented themselves because they were, and are, always there for 

the taking! 

On that note, I want to thank Dana Covington and the members of her Mentoring subcommittee 

(Jamie Cahn, Edgar Caraballo, Trish Martin, Marianne Walling), who have been working to 

improve how our mentors can work even more cohesively and consistently as a team. This, in 

turn, will allow us to improve and evolve how we educate and train officials to prepare them to 

successfully officiate at all levels of national level meets. The subcommittee has been putting 













the unanimous choice. Under his leadership, Niagara improved its by-laws and policies and 
procedures, becoming more viable. 

Although Jim has no current swimmers in his family, he still is an active official, most recently 
attending the 2020 Sectionals in Ithaca, NY. The week before that, Jim was the Meet Referee in 
Niagara's 14 and Under Championship. He continues to work at local meets and he will surely 
be at some of them this summer. 
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